
NEWMARKET MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Thursday 20th October 2016 at 2.00pm

Present:	Angela Jesney practice Manager 
	Mike Willis – Chair 
                      David Edwards,
                      Susan Thompson 
                      Doreen Parratt,
                      Carol Foxon. 
                      Derek Moulding
	Margaret Hill 

Apologies for absence:  	Dr Kamath 
	Richard Readfern Chair 
	Yvonne Stainton 
	Gill Roberts 
	Andrea Archer 
	Alison Waller 
	

Matters Arising from minutes of last meeting

The number that patients need to call to contact the Clinical Assessment Centre is still 111. The patients are then transferred to a GP. 

Voice Connect – whilst the GPs have approved this in principal, Angela has put this on hold for the time being due to further developments that she will discuss at today’s meeting.

Flu Vaccines – we had a good turnout for the first walk in flu session and we have now decided to put another one on19th November 2016. This is the only way that we can ensure we can manage the volume. 
AD HOC appointments, booked appointments and home visit are still available. 

T.E.D - this project is still proving difficult to get off the ground, we will continue as planned until the December 2016 meeting and then reconvene. 

Telephone System – the whole experience of this new system has proved challenging, but the teething problems are not resolved. 

Agenda Items
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Patient Survey 

Dates were secured for this year’s survey and a number of the members are again happy to assist with this work.  We aim to complete this before Christmas so that we have time to collate the results and get the information out on the website before the March 2017 deadline. 

Suggestion boxes 

Reception – complaint regarding the team - Angela to discuss 
Nurse – Complaint – Angela to discuss
Plants in the waiting room – not CQC compliant 
Appointment slots not to time

Any other business 

Referral Management service - From December 2016 onward, this scheme will be in place. A number of referrals made by the GPs to secondary care may be bounced back by this Assessment Team if they are deemed to be inappropriate.  This may mean that some patients may not meet the required criteria and find themselves waiting for procedures. 

Prior approval scheme – the CCG are also in discussions with the hospital regarding next year’s contract.  This will incorporate a prior approval process that will ensure operations are approved at the recommenced level and not before.  If prior approval is not achieved and an operation is completed this may result in the hospital not being paid.  Further information will follow as this takes hold. 

Medicines Management Consultation  - NHSL are going out to public consultation to make some changes to prescribing.  The aim is to reduce the number of ‘over the counter’ drugs being prescribed on the NHS, such drugs as Paracetamol, Ibuprofen for acute episodes of pain. 

There will also be a review on prescribing gluten free products, nutritional substitutes, baby milk and many more.  The consultation will take place on the 4th October 2016 to the 18th November 2016 with a view to the changes being enforced by December this year. 
Angela will again keep the group informed of this process, but this must be handled with care. 

Care Portal - This is a software programme that has been designed to enable NHS providers to view a patient’s record online to assist with their holistic care.  This will be advertised to the public via the media and posters.  Patients will be informed that they will be added to the portal unless they inform their surgery that they chose to opt out.  This portal will be up and running by January 2017. 

David has kindly agreed to write again for the next newsletter, Angela will facilitate this. 

